

## St Peter and St Paul Carbrooke Church of England Primary Academy and Nursery

## <u>Year 4 Hedgehog Class – Summer Term</u>

Please note, Year 4 will go swimming every week for the first half-term of summer. See below for details.

The Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check will take place in early June. To prepare pupils, I recommend daily practice alongside their daily reading. This could be on TTRS, worksheets, questioning games, etc.

	Summer 1	Summer 2
Core Text	Diver's Daughter	The Land of Roar
	Patrice Lawrence	Jenny McLachlan
English	Narrative	Information report
	Biography	Narrative
Maths	Decimals	Shape
	Money	Statistics
	Time	Position and direction
Topic	The Tudors	Modern Europe
Science	Electricity	Electricity
RE	Why is there so much diversity of	How do people make moral decisions?
	belief within Christianity?	

Our Google Classroom code is: qd5mw7b this code will be used to access homework, and future correspondence will be made through Google Classroom, so please check it regularly.

Hedgehog class will enter the school grounds at <u>8:35am</u> via the main playground gate. Please make sure that you are on time dropping off your child. If your child would like to take part in the daily mile, the school gate will be open from 8:20am. Please do not drop any children off before 8:35am - only those participating in the daily mile should be on site.

The school day will end at 3:15pm and Hedgehog class will leave by the same gate. Please make sure you are also on time to pick your child up.

## Swimming

Year 4 will go swimming at Dereham Leisure Centre on Tuesday mornings until the May halfterm holiday. Please ensure pupils bring appropriate swimwear, a towel, and a waterproof bag



to take home wet clothes. Earrings must not be worn on this day, and long hair should be tied back as usual. We will be back at school around midday and lunches will be as usual.

## Forest School and P.E.

This term Forest School is on Wednesday. For the first half-term, pupils will do swimming for their P.E. lessons (on a Tuesday morning). After the May half-term holiday we will have P.E. on Wednesdays again.

Students should come to school in clothes that are appropriate for both Forest school and PE. Jogging bottoms are ideal (jeans are not appropriate attire for PE). Children should bring wellies (or other appropriate footwear) to change into for Forest School. Earnings should not be worn on this day, and long hair should be tied back as usual.

<u>Homework</u> - It is expected that children read daily and practice their times tables regularly. Homework can be accessed each week on Google Classroom, set on a Friday.

Reading	Reading is one of the most important things children can do at home to help	
	their learning! We ask that children read at home at least 5 times a week.	
	Please ensure your child reads at home daily and an adult signs their reading	
	record. Carbrooke Book Club is Tuesday evening - when we ask children to	
	read for at least 20 minutes.	
English	Please see Google Classroom each week for the English homework activity.	
Maths	Please see Google Classroom each week for the Maths homework activity.	
	We also ask that children practice their times tables regularly using	
	TimesTable Rockstars. The login is inside your child's reading record. If	
	children cannot access this, paper times tables activities are available to take	
	from the classroom.	
Spellings	Children will no longer be tested on spellings each week. However, we wil	
	still be learning a list of spelling words each week and children are	
	encouraged to practice at home. Ed Shed can be used to practise if desired, or	
	children can note down spellings from the classroom list to practise at home.	

If you have any questions regarding homework or how to support your child, please do not hesitate to ask me. Thank you very much for your support.

Kind regards,

Miss Pratt